Legco Debate on the
West Kowloon Cultural Hub
Jan 5, 2005
Mr. Deputy to the President,

I am sure most of the community strongly agree that Hong Kong will benefit from having more and better cultural facilities and activities. And I am sure most people think it is a good idea to have as much private-sector participation as possible. For these reasons, the aims behind the West Kowloon cultural district deserve support.

However, it is clear that this has become a controversial project. The Government has indicated that it wants to listen to all the views of the community on this issue. And it is important that people study the detail of this project and make their views known in the months ahead.

I would especially urge people to keep an open mind, and not jump to conclusions without examining all the different angles. For example, the proposal for a single-developer approach has come in for criticism. But people calling for the project to be split should remember that there are very real advantages to having a single tender.
The planning will almost certainly be more coordinated, and the final design probably more harmonious and cohesive. There will probably be economies of scale, and it is almost certain that the project could be completed more quickly. The bureaucracy – things like land leases – would also be hugely reduced with a single-developer approach.

I appreciate that opponents of the single-tender proposal have valid concerns. But the fact is that there are two sides to it. There are some serious advantages to giving the project to one consortium.

The same goes for other aspects of this very ambitious project. If people look carefully at all sides of the issues before deciding on the best way forward, it will benefit Hong Kong as a whole in the long run.
